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Dear St. Peter’s Family,

You will notice in this month’s Rock Road that many of our groups are 
getting back together.   By now, we have resumed with more programs 
on Sundays and especially throughout the week.  Even more new 
ministries are being born.  We are coming together in prayer, 
fellowship, study, and service.  This year we are focusing on the 
Communion of Saints which only affirms the gift of togetherness we 
have with God and one another.

This month we have a special opportunity to come together and 
envision our future at St. Peter’s.  I invite you all to a Day of Visioning 
on Saturday, October 16, from 9am to 1pm (light refreshments and 
snacks will be provided throughout the morning).  Over the past few 
months, your parish leadership has been working to articulate our core 
values and mission statement moving forward.  We now want you to 
join us in the process of imagining our future together. 

As we anticipate the Day of Visioning, I would ask you to join me in 
prayer for awareness of God’s purpose.  

Lord God almighty, we are yours and we 
would serve you.  By the power of your Spirit, 
open our eyes to see the world as you see it; 
enkindle our hearts that we may share your 
love for it; enlighten our minds that we may 
understand your will for it; and grant us 
grace and strength so to live in it that we 
may help to make it wholly yours; for the 
sake of him who lived in it and died for it, and 
lives forever with you and the Holy Spirit.  
Amen.

We know that our Lord has a mission to save the world and his 
mission has a church.  So, let us prayerfully imagine our part in God’s 
purpose.

Faithfully,

Faithfully,

Bert+        

Lauren Vereen
Communications Coordinator       

Claire Rabson
Chancel Choir Director
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A Message from Father Mike.. .

BOO!!! (Well, not really)...

Fr. Bert has introduced us into a season of Celebrating the Saints (begun Sunday, September 26; see 
details in this edition of the Rock Road).

Sunday, October 31, we usually call Halloween. Here's a little more detail. Technically, the Church 
celebrates October 31 as the Eve of All Hallows (shortened as Halloween). It marks the beginning of 
a "sacral season" --sacred time, liturgically speaking--called the Octave of All Saints. 

"Octave" is from Latin for "eighth"; i.e., the celebration of a feast over an eight-day period. The Eve of 
All Hallows (Halloween), as mentioned above, introduces the Octave. In its origins, it was the eve of 
Samhain, a pagan Celtic celebration of the beginning of winter and the first day of the new year. This 
time of the ingathering of the harvest and the approach of winter provided a reminder of human 
mortality, a time when the souls of the dead were said to return to their homes. 

Bonfires were set on hilltops to frighten away evil spirits. Samhain was a popular festival at the time 
when the British Isles were converted to Christianity. The Church "adopted" and "baptized", so to 
speak, this time of celebration for Christian use by observing  All Hallows Eve, All Saints' Day and All 
Souls' Day (October 31, November 1 and November 2).

All Saints' Day is one of the seven principal feasts of the Church Year, and one of the four days 
recommended for the administration of Holy Baptism (itself, a kind of exorcism, in part, through the 
renunciation of evil and the remission of sins).

All Souls' Day continues the sacral season as the Commemoration of All Faithful Departed, using 
the Book of Common Prayer liturgy for The Burial of the Dead. It's properly called a Requiem 
whereby we commend the dead to the Living God who overcame Death, Hell and the Grave, whose 
love triumphs over our loss and who hides the baptized one who has "fallen asleep in Christ", to 
await "the Resurrection of the Body and the life of the world to come", just as the Creed says.

Occasionally, people may ask us about our practice of praying for the dead. They want to know, 
perhaps, what we can expect of these prayers. We may ask it another way: Is it in any way profitable 
to those departed souls for whom we pray? is it helpful? Does it change anything? Does it somehow 
assist the dead who live in the nearer presence of God?

Can they--the saints--help us? Can their intercession (and especially that of the Mother of God), 
assist us in our transformation in Christ? Are we a Communion of Saints, or not?

Celebrating the Saints might just help us with a deeper understanding and appreciation for why we 
believe and practice our faith the way we do. 

"Be mindful of all those who slumber in the hope of a Resurrection to everlasting life. Give them rest, 
O God, where the light of Thy countenance shineth." AMEN.
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The Vestry met in Tucker Hall on Monday, September 20, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened with a prayer, and then 
a few members of the Vestry shared life and ministry moments.

The Vestry approved the minutes from the August regular meeting.  The Vestry also approved the minutes from 
two actions taken over email to approve job descriptions for the Chancel Choir Director and the Children’s and 
Youth Intern.  The August financials had been emailed to the Vestry by the Controller, Kristie Keese.  We are 67% 
through this fiscal year, and the reports showed that our overall income was at 69% and expenses were at 62%.  
The Chair of the Finance Commission reported that the PPP Loan was officially forgiven.  The Vestry approved the 
financial reports from August. 

On behalf of the School Board, Catie Eastland reported to the Vestry.  She presented the following highlights from 
the School Board meeting on September 13, 2021:

School Director’s Report:

● The meeting was opened in prayer by Fr. Bert
● Janet Boutin reported that enrollment is at 142. Two kinder students have moved bringing the size 

of kinder to 16. The school is at capacity at this time.
● A teacher has resigned since the start of school so a floater will be used to fill this vacancy. Janet 

Boutin is actively looking to fill the floated position.
● New parent orientation was held outdoors on September 10th, and the pictures days are 

September 22-24.
● The Book Fair is set for October 3rd and 4th: some COVID health guidelines will be in place for the 

safety of all attending.  Time of event is TBA.  Open House will be postponed to the spring.
● The school financials continue to remain strong and are well in the positive on the budget.
● The teachers received a pay increase thanks to the grant from the Texas Workforce Commission 

and these increases are already being paid.
● The next school board meeting will be held October 18, 2021.

Dave Weekley reported the School Financials had been reviewed by the Finance Commission and approved by the 
School board, remarking that they had a tremendous year. Their income was 139% of the budget and their 
expenses were only 93%, but there are two unusual items on the income that were not budgeted, a $105K grant 
and $110K in PPP, which skews the income, but if you take those out the are still 108% of budget. Dave remarked 
this is their fiscal year.

On behalf of the Endowment Board, Carter Crain reported to the Vestry.  The Board met prior to the Vestry meeting 
and discussed more ideas to raise awareness of the Rock of St. Peter’s.  The Board wants to continue publishing 
articles in the Rock Road to communicate how the funds help us advance our mission.  The Board suggested the 
idea of including information about the Rock of St. Peter’s with end-of-the-year giving statements.  Also, Fr. Bert 
shared how informational meetings pertaining to the Rock could be held in the new fiscal year in conjunction with 
our vision planning for the next three to five years.  

On behalf of the ECW, Amy Richards reported on the following:

● ECW Board meeting will be September 30th and the General Meeting will be October 7th with the 
program being the Cottage Shop Style Show.

● Nominating Committee working on new Board Officers to present at the October meeting.
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● ECW Social Event on Tuesday, August 24th at Tucker Hall at 5:00 p.m. was a great success! Several 
seasoned and new faces were in attendance.

● Cottage Shop sales continue to be strong!

On behalf of the Organ Rebuild Ad-Hoc Committee, James Horne reported to the Vestry.  James Horne reported 
that he and the committee recently met with David Miron, and the committee was concerned about water in the 
lower part where the pipes are located, noticing some staining on the floor from water, and the group is trying to 
figure out where it is coming from. 

On behalf of the Labyrinth Guild, Amy Best reported on the following:

St. Peter’s Day School worked in conjunction with the Labyrinth Guild to supply decorations for the International 
Day of Peace. Brochures will be supplied for each student to take home to their parents and all their teachers. 
Cindy Bachman will be working with Brian Blacklock Sunday, September 19 in Children’s Chapel and that she will 
read from “A Child Walked the Labyrinth” book by another Episcopal Church within our Dioceses (Cindy will also 
supply a copy to share with the Vestry) and they will send “Peace Like a River” and have the children’s Labyrinth in 
the Chapel for them to walk. Cindy stated both the 24’ and children’s Labyrinth will be set out in Tucker hall 
encouraging both indoor and outdoor walks thus the opportunity to attend walks “rain or shine” as now advertised. 
Cindy will have available for all the PFF group brochures to walk the Labyrinth should they so choose. Fr. Bert 
approved Ginny to post the International Day of Peach brochure on our email listing to all on the September 17 
prior to Sunday of September 19. Paddle fans will be made shortly provided the Labyrinth Guild for all to use and 
keep individuals that pick one up depicting the artwork produced by Lou Ann Maxwell on one side and information 
for St. Peter’s on the reverse side. These fans will be made available throughout the church at upcoming events. 
Also, Denise Cartwright is organizing a book sale again to benefit the Labyrinth Build. This has been approved by 
Fr. Bert and planned for November.

On behalf of the Reopening Subcommittee, Fr. Bert reported that we received a positive response to the letter sent 
to the parish from the Rector and Vestry coupled with the testament from Alexis and Eric Maloney.  Eric Maloney 
shared a brief report on the status of the city, and the subcommittee will continue to work on behalf of the Vestry 
to make any further recommendations in terms of protocols.  

Amy Richards, Junior Warden, emailed her report to the Vestry.  The report included the following:

1. Carport Update: Structure being installed Wednesday, September 22. Guy is looking into having a security 
light installed as well.  Guy has alerted the Tivy House Apartment’s owner to make sure no one is parked in 
the lot on Wednesday and to not allow tenants to block access to the carport.

2. Replacement Trees: Have been planted.
3. AC Units: Installed and in working order
4. Sinkhole in parking lot: the work has been completed and sinkhole repaired.
5. Fire and Security Alarm: Security Alarm and Fire Alarm are installed and in working order for the buildings 

other than the sanctuary. Guy is working to get a Fire Alarm bid for the church itself.
6. Painting of the Sanctuary: Guy has received 3 bids for painting of the sanctuary that range from $20K to 

$50K. Amy stated she did ask Guy for his feedback since he actually met with the painters, and he has 
done so.  The Vestry discussed the idea of putting the painting of the church on hold for until Vision 
Planning is finished, in the event that more comprehensive capital improvements are part of the plans.
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Mark Haufler, Senior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Mark Haufler reported that the Vision Planning Process has 
been a “ministry moment” for him.  He and others have been a part of two workshops thus far: the Core Values 
Workshop and the Mission Statement Workshop.  Mark feels like these workshops have validated what we are 
doing as a church.  He also looks forward to the parish-wide Day of Visioning on October 16.  Mark reported on his 
work with the Generosity Commission as we move into the fall campaign.  

Fr. Bert reported to the Vestry.  Fr. Bert echoed Mark’s feelings and assessment of the Vision Planning Process 
thus far.  Fr. Bert also spoke to the Generosity Campaign and invited the Vestry to take on certain responsibilities 
with the campaign.  He provided an overview of the campaign, noting that we will once again provide a generosity 
devotional to every household in the parish.  This year’s devotional is titled First by Mike Slaughter and the theme 
has to do with putting God first in living and giving.  Fr. Bert also briefly shared his experience on The Giving Path 
and how the laity of St. Peter’s and his previous parishes have profoundly shaped his understanding of faithful 
generosity.  Fr. Bert reported on “Back-to-the-Future” Sunday.  It appeared to be a successful event in bringing the 
church family back together for the program year.  Fr. Bert reminded the Vestry that Wednesday evening 
programming will resume on September 22, and he touched on the several programs being offered for children, 
youth, and adults.  Beginning Wednesday, October 6, Fr. Bert will teach a Newcomers Class, and he has already 
invited ten to twelve families to join that class.  Fr. Bert hopes to see more offerings develop for adults on 
Wednesday evenings, particularly an offering for men to compliment the current Sisters in Scripture program.  Fr. 
Bert is currently working with staff and leaders of the Brotherhood of St. Andrew to see such a program get off the 
ground.  He asked the Vestry to pray for the men in our church, that God may quicken their hearts with devotion to 
the Lord.   

Under New Business, the Vestry elected a Nominating Committee for Vestry and Council Delegate elections.  The 
Nominating Committee includes the outgoing Vestry Members: Carter Crain, Mark Haufler, Amy Richards, and 
Kathy Voss.

The Vestry and Rector closed their meeting with the Lord’s Prayer, and the meeting was adjourned.

The next regular meeting will be Monday, October 25 at 5:30pm in Tucker Hall.  As always, anyone in the parish is 
welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agenda and speak, however, please notify the Rector no later than the 
previous Tuesday, October 19, when he writes the agenda to be sent to the Vestry.
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Middle School EYC started 
the year with a HUGE bang! 

We invited 10 of our 
students to grab snow 
cones at Ohana’s one Friday 
afternoon….and ended up 
with a whopping 36 
students! We are excited for 
this year and can’t wait to 
see what wonderful things 
God has in store for us! 

SP3C.ops Introduces: Kourtney Doster

Hi! I’m Kourtney Doster and I am serving as the new children's 
and youth ministries intern here at St. Peters’s. I am so excited 
about this opportunity and can’t wait to get to know the youth in 
our church! As a child, I lived in Kerrville and attended pre-school 
right here at St. Peter’s! My family then relocated to the Midland 
area and I graduated high school in 2019 and then attended 
Howard College. I grew up showing livestock and rodeoing and 
was able to compete on Howard's rodeo team. While there, I 
obtained my Associate of Science Degree. I am currently enrolled at 
Schreiner University and I am studying Communications. I am a 
member of the Schreiner cross country team and participate in their 
college rodeo program. I spend my afternoons working at St. Peter’s 
Episcopal Pre-School and in the summer I work as a counselor at 
Camp Mystic. These different experiences and opportunities have 
helped prepare me to love our church’s students well and bring them 
to know the Lord on deeper level in the Episcopal tradition. If you see 
me running around the church with our students, please stop me and 
introduce yourself...I can’t wait to meet you!
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https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/StPeterKerrville
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/StPeterKerrville
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Putting God First in Living and Giving

In 2020 the focus of the Generosity Committee was “Love the Lord, Love Your 
Neighbor” which  helped all of us to answer, “what does being made in God’s likeness 
have to do with being generous”.  This year the committee has purchased the 28 day 
devotional  “first”  which will help all of us to have a better understanding of “grace is 
unfair”; how we need to look past people’s differences and to give generously to 
those in need.  The devotionals will be handed out the first two Sundays in October in 
preparation to start our series beginning October 17th.  For those who continue to 
worship remotely (Youtube) your devotional will be mailed the week of October 11th.  
The goal is to have all our members, whether they worship from home or in person, 
read a page a day and record their reflection.  

Our Devotional Series will start the third week of October.  

October 17 Naming our Idols
October 24 Work, Money, and Debt
October 31 Be Faithful, Save, and Give
November 7 Heart Giving

A Stewardship program to align money, work and debt
The readings will start by helping us to identify our idols and acknowledging the 
power they have over our lives. As Dane Tune’s Sunday school class once studied 
how the movie “the Matrix” got us to debate what is real and what is not. In week two 
we will visit how God has given us each different ability.  
In 2020 we facilitated Zoom meetings during the weekdays to review the questions 
and share thoughts among the readers.This year we will have four group sessions 
following the Wednesday Family Dinner - from 6:15 PM and lasting about an hour or 
till the discussion plays out. We will start each session with a short video which will 
expand on the weekly theme, and have volunteers share with the group their 
experiences. Then the group discussion will follow. Below are the dates:

Wednesday October 20th 6:15 PM Following the meal
Wednesday October 27th 6:15 PM Following the meal
Wednesday November 3rd 6:15 PM Following the meal
Wednesday November 10th 6:15 PM Following the meal
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PLEASE JOIN THE E.C.W.
(EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN)

FOR THE 

FALL GENERAL MEETING

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 7th
TUCKER HALL

MEETING AT 10:30

ENJOY A STYLE SHOW FEATURING OUR 
VERY OWN COTTAGE SHOP!

LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED 
AFTER THE PROGRAM

  RR 1021 | Page 18
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Tuesday   9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Friday       9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Receiving on Mondays 
8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Consignments by appointment only.

Donations gratefully received 
without an appointment on

 Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays.

   MAIN AT TIVY STREET
     KERRVILLE, TEXAS 78028

     830-257-0290

AN OUTREACH MINISTRY OF THE 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN OF 
ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

F O U N D E D  I N  1 9 6 7

Join us on October 7th for the ECW 
(Episcopal Church Women) Fall Style Show! 

Come see our models  work the runway in fall clothing from the shop, and browse the table 
centerpieces that will feature different items from the shop available for purchase at the luncheon. 
Some of the items will be a Fall Wreath, Designer Purses, Boots, Cookbooks, Fall Floral Arrangements, 
Casserole Dishes, Puzzles, Baskets, a Table Water Feature and many other items sold in the shop. 
You won’t want to miss this luncheon!

Profits from the Cottage Shop benefit our Church, School, and Community, including but not limited 
to scholarships, Rosemary’s Helping Hands, the Greeting Committee, contributions to the diocese, 
and our many outreach programs.

We are hoping to open The Cottage Shop in 
late October on Thursdays as an additional 
sales day from 9-4:30. Currently, we have our 
morning Sales Team, but are in need of 
several additional volunteers for our afternoon  
team and anyone who would like to be on our 
Thursday Sub List. You can contact Marsha or 
Margaret at the shop to volunteer or with 
questions. Come join us for a fun day!

From left to right: Beverly Schwehm, Mary Bess Peterson, and Brian Blacklock prepare for the Fashion Show. Brooksie Bledsoe, Brian 
Blacklock, and Dawn Hatch are pictured in the last photo on the right. Come out and support our models on October 7th! 
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https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81586519108#success
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St. Jerome’s Jots
St. Jerome’s Guild is excited to host a review by Karen Kilgore of The Lion, the 
Witch and the Wardrobe by C.S. Lewis. Please join us at 3:00 PM in Tucker 
Hall on Wednesday October 6, and bring a friend. Short business meeting will 
take place after Karen’s review. 

SAVE THE DATE! 
At 3:00 PM on Wednesday November 3, St. Peter’s Director of Music and 
Organist, David Miron will present a review of The Hymnal 1982, the hymnal 
used by the Episcopal Church. Look in the Sunday bulletin, the November 
Rock Road and your email for more information about this program.
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9:15 Services

October 3rd Barbara Jansen
Larry Baird

October 10th Hiram Wilson
Nellwyn Sadler

October 17th Sarah Hilburn 
Junior Hilburn

October 24th Amy Richards
Nellwyn Sadler

October 31 Andy Bachofen
Hiram Wilson

11:15 Services

Mark Haufler
John Murray
Jerry Timko
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The DOK meets the 3rd Thursday 
of each month 11AM - 12 PM

Monthly Meeting 
Thursday, October 21st 11AM

If you have any questions, 
or need information, please contact:

Imelda Horne
830-896-5992 | mel_jam72207@yahoo.com

OR 
Sarah Baetz

832-361-4176

Path of Life meets
in the MPR on 

Wednesdays at 10:30AM.
 

We will be studying 
“The Gospel of John” 

by Max Lucado. 

All are welcome!

We are meeting on 
Fridays 11 AM to noon in 
the AV room, and also on 

online with Zoom.

We are studying Holy Envy: Finding God in the Faith 
of Others by Barbara Brown Taylor. Taylor is an 

Episcopal priest who has been teaching the 
world's religions at the university-level for 20 years. 

In this study we will learn more about our own 
faith as Christians as we look at other religions.

Contact Susan Parker for 
more information and Zoom numbers.

Parkers710@gmail.com or 830-257-3918

We begin with a brief sacred reading, 
which leads us into a time of silence that 

lasts about 20 minutes. 

The goal is to support one another in 
private contemplative prayer and 

meditation and share our faith journeys. 

We are affiliated with Contemplative 
Outreach LTD and World Community for 

Christian Meditation. 

For schedule information contact Susan 
Parker at parkers710@gmail.com or 

257-3918. 

mailto:mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
mailto:Parkers710@gmail.com
mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
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Diocesan Protocols and Guidelines

Bishop Reed issued guidelines in May 2021 providing us room to begin lifting certain restrictions 
and revising our protocols. In anticipation of Sunday worship, the Vestry then approved the 
following protocols, which remain in use at this time:

● Fully vaccinated individuals are no longer required to wear a mask or physically distance 
indoors or outdoors on church premises.

● Masks and 6-feet distancing are expected and strongly encouraged for individuals who are 
not fully vaccinated indoors.

● We have resumed passing the offertory plates
● We are using the pew kneelers during worship.
● Almost all pews are now available for seating. A front section of the Nave will continue to 

offer space for distancing, should you wish. 
● We are using the altar rail when taking Communion, and wine will be offered by intinction.

Other changes to our protocols will be made known as they are available.

Would you like us to bring
 Holy Eucharist to your home?

We would be glad to bring you Holy Communion at your 
convenience. You are an integral member of our church family, 
and we want you to be able to share in our sacramental life at 
St. Peter’s. 

Our Eucharistic Visitors are ready to bring Holy Communion to 
your home. They will follow all safety protocols to keep you 
safe. They will stay on the porch or come inside, whichever you 
would prefer. They will check in with you, share what is going on 
at church, pray with you, and then safely share with you the 
consecrated bread. 

We are happy to provide this ministry to you. Please call or email Dave Weekley to schedule a 
Home Communion visit. 

Dave Weekley   |   dweekley2K9@hctc.net   |   830-377-2233

mailto:dweekley2K9@hctc.net
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Beginning late last year, and into 2021, our Diocese and Vestry have approved protocols for a 
modified return to congregational life. Ministry groups are once again meeting in all areas of the 
campus, with most restrictions eased for all vaccinated individuals. As always, please contact 
Ginny in the church office to schedule a meeting room and time. 

Below you will find the contact information for Ministry Leaders. Please be in touch with your respective Ministry Leader 
to learn how members of your ministry group are engaging with another, virtually or in person. 

If you have questions, call the office. If you need support from your clergy, please contact Fr. Bert or Fr. Mike. We are here 
for you. Remember that we are knit together in love. 

 Ministry Group  Leader/Contact person  Contact info.

Clergy The Rev. Bert Baetz bert@stpeterskerrville.com
Clergy The Rev. Mike Wheeler mike@stpeterskerrville.com
News, Reviews, & Special Topics Dane Tune danetune@yahoo.com
Spiritual Formation
Contemplative Prayer Susan Parker parkers710@gmail.com
Path of Life Becky Purl happy1@stx.rr.com

Betty Mosty bmosty@hctc.net
Sisters in Scripture Lisa Earl lisaearl29@gmail.com
Friday Book Study Susan Parker parkers710@gmail.com
Youth Sunday School Brian Blacklock brian@stpeterskerrville.com
Chancel Choir Claire Rabson claire@stpeterskerrville.com
Praise Team Mark Voss jmvoss@hotmail.com
Acolytes Lee Underwood theboss@underwoodsheating-ac.com

Calvin Smajstrla cal.smajstrla@gmail.com
Altar Guild Dawn Hatch cdawnhatch@gmail.com
Eucharistic Visitors Fr. Mike Wheeler mike@stpeterskerrville.com
Greeters Brooksie Bledsoe bledsoebrooksie@yahoo.com
St. Paul’s Guild Jane Quein jquein@hotmail.com
Ushers Doug Holmes holmes.d4549@gmail.com

Nellwyn Sadler nellwynsadler@gmail.com
Labyrinth Guild Cindy Bachman bachman@omniglobal.net
St. Jerome’s Guild Betty Mosty bmosty@hctc.net

Vicky Wilson victoria92@mac.com
Rosemary’s Helping Hands Dee Elliott deeelliott@hctc.net.
The Order of the Daughters of the King  Imelda Horne mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
The Brotherhood of St. Andrew James Horne mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
Hospital Visitors Fr. Mike Wheeler mike@stpeterskerrville.com
Communicats – Office Volunteers Ginny Stehling ginny@stpeterskerrville.com
Rock Roadies Polly Horany horanypr@me.com
Prayers, Fellowship and Football (PFF) Jon Wilems pjwilems@gmail.com
Community Best Timers Lynda Griffin lk.grffn@gmail.com
Episcopal Church Women (ECW) Rebecca Williamson rwwilliamson@gmail.com
The Cottage Shop Margaret Galloway margaretgalloway41@gmail.com
Love for the Least Partners Abby Blacklock abbyblacklock@me.com
Hamburger Ministry Ross Rommel arossrommel@gmail.com

St. Jerome's Guild has 
new co-presidents:
Betty Mosty 
bmosty@hctc.net
Vicky Wilson 
victoria92@mac.com

Beginning late last year, and into 
2021, our Diocese and Vestry have 
approved protocols for a modified 
return to congregational life. 
Ministry groups are once again 
meeting in all areas of the campus, 
with most restrictions eased for all 
vaccinated individuals. As always, 
please contact Ginny in the church 
office to schedule a meeting room 
and time.

mailto:bert@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:mike@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:danetune@yahoo.com
mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
mailto:happy1@stx.rr.com
mailto:bmosty@ktc.com
mailto:lisaearl29@gmail.com
mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
mailto:brian@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:claire@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:jmvoss@hotmail.com
mailto:theboss@underwoodsheating-ac.com
mailto:cal.smajstrla@gmail.com
mailto:cdawnhatch@gmail.com
mailto:mike@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:bledsoebrooksie@yahoo.com
mailto:jquein@hotmail.com
mailto:holmes.d4549@gmail.com
mailto:nellwynsadler@gmail.com
mailto:dencart@aol.com
mailto:mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
mailto:mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
mailto:mike@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:ginny@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:horanypr@me.com
mailto:pjwilems@gmail.com
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mailto:rwwilliamson@gmail.com
mailto:abbyblacklock@me.com
mailto:arossrommel@gmail.com
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Lynda DeMasco 1-Oct
Kim Cone 1-Oct
Marc Cordova 2-Oct
Micah Fore 3-Oct
Evelyn Jewell 3-Oct
Beaux Cook 4-Oct
Constant Masterson 5-Oct
Barbara Davila 6-Oct
Lynn Hecht 6-Oct
Calvin Smajstrla 9-Oct
Jack McClintock 9-Oct
Randy Baetz 9-Oct
Brandon Grissom 11-Oct
Knox Ligon 11-Oct
James Horne 11-Oct
Tyson Hale 12-Oct
Chris Alvarez Chedzoy 12-Oct
David Baker 12-Oct

Bettye Jackson 13-Oct
Jeanne Pike 13-Oct
Acia Cagle 13-Oct
Tony Cordova 14-Oct
Wright Roussel 15-Oct
Gordon Purl 15-Oct
Amy Ives 15-Oct
Jackie McClintock 15-Oct
Lyla Lockhart 16-Oct
Jim Brown 16-Oct
Linda Kelly 17-Oct
Eloise Baetz 17-Oct
Bebe Hyde 18-Oct
Dave Weekley 18-Oct
Neal Vereen 18-Oct
Florence Murray 19-Oct
Steve Ann Kalinec 20-Oct
Dee Shoultz 22-Oct

Richard Mosty 23-Oct
Bob Parmley 23-Oct
Serenity Lewis-Lockhart 24-Oct
Charlene Stacy 26-Oct
Betty Capshaw 26-Oct
Sarah Jons 27-Oct
Rita Self 28-Oct
Polly Horany 28-Oct
Helen Miller 29-Oct
Stephen Cordova 29-Oct
Willow Raymond 30-Oct
Imelda Horne 30-Oct
Fred Henneke 31-Oct
Bob Edwards 31-Oct
Melissa Leonard 31-Oct
Livia Fore 31-Oct

Saphronia & P.J. Jons 11-Oct
Emily & Trey Russ 14-Oct
Rita & John Self 15-Oct
Jennifer & Drew Imel 25-Oct
Tamra & Marc Sherron 25-Oct
Mendy & Chris Clark 26-Oct
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